
                                     STATE OF NEW HAMPSHIRE – TOWN OF SURRY 

    SELECTMEN  

   MEETING MINUTES FEBRUARY 26, 2024 

The meeting was called to order at 7:00 P.M. Present were Jay Croteau and Bruce Smith. Steve Goldsmith 

was absent.  

JC Russell spoke with the selectmen regarding the upgrading of the internet in Surry. Bruce Smith replied 

Surry was not  of high interest to the suppliers at this time even with the upgrades to lines in the recent 

past. There is the possibility of upgrades in the future. He also has asked to have white lines painted on 

the roads for safety especially on the Old Walpole Rd and the Pond Rd. Other people have also talked to 

the selectmen about this issue.  

Mr. Russell also was interested in the use of the Surry Charter School and the potential sale of the 

property. He also expressed interest in the open land for sale in the town and how the Conservation 

Committee work on various lots to obtain easements.  

The selectmen signed and paid bills.  

The selectmen signed  payroll.  

The selectmen signed the EFTPS for January 2024 resubmitted with new account information.  

Bruces Smith worked on the MS 535 revision due April 1, 2024 . Signed on portal with split budget for 

this year with fiduciary account.  

The selectmen discussed $5000.00 for Conservation Committee in budget. The Conservation Committee 

would like to see it as a warrant article.  

Jay Croteau motioned to accept the minutes. Bruce Smith seconded the motion. The selectmen agreed 

to accept the minutes.  

Bruce Smith will contact Norther Border Regional Division advisory  regarding grant information for 

Lower Pond Rd.  

 Primex Workman’s compensation audit due March 1, 2024.  

Bruce Smith replied to the State Fire Marshall’s office on 2/20/2024 regarding no local restrictions for 

fireworks. Posted to their website.  

The selectmen discussed the propane heater quotes for the town hall. Still waiting for more submissions. 

The two current quotes are vastly different types of units.  

Bruce Smith motioned to adjourn. Jay Croteau seconded the motion. The selectmen agreed to adjourn.  

The meeting adjourned at 9:00 P.M. 

 


